

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Tuesday 15th April

Dear Parents/Carers

## **Sponsored Walk**

Thank you to everyone who supported the sponsored walk on Sunday, it was a lovely day, very well attended and a great success. The sponsor money will be used to purchase some more sports kit and the remainder will go towards our next project of purchasing at least one defibrillator for school. More information about this will follow over the next few months. If you have any sponsor money or would like to donate, please do so as soon as possible. Thank you.

## <u>Easter</u>

School closes tomorrow for Easter and I would like to thank the children and staff in Year 3 and 4 for a wonderful start to Holy Week as they shared their adaptation of the Easter story to all in our community on Monday evening. As a Catholic school it is very important for us to be in this week and it was a wonderful way to start our Easter celebrations. During Lent we always collect for St Joseph's Penny and if you have the box at home please return to school before the holidays.

## **Dinner Money**

At it is the end of term all outstanding dinner money needs to be paid by Wednesday so we can balance the books with the council. Dinner money next term will be £36.10 or £9.50 per week if you prefer.

I look forward eagerly to see all the decorated eggs tomorrow and hope you all have a Holy and peaceful Easter celebration.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





